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SUBJECT: Recommendation of Supervisor LaVere to make Appointment and 
Reappointments to various County of Ventura Boards, Commissions, and Committees. 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Approve the appointment and reappointments of individuals to various County of Ventura Boards, 
Commissions, and Committee as listed below: 

Appointment(s) 
Name Boards/Commissions/ Committees Term 
Shawn Pewsey Ventura County Behavioral Health 

Advisory Board  
3/28/2023 – 3/27/2026 

Reappointment(s) 
Name Boards/Commissions/Committees Term 
Margaret Valentine HIV/AIDS Advisory Committee     

Jeanette Sanchez-Palacios Ventura County Area Agency on 
Aging Advisory Council 

Hugh McTernan Air Pollution Control District Advisory 
Committee 

Sara Head  Air Pollution Control District Advisory 
Committee 

3/28/2023 – 3/27/2025 

3/28/2023 – 3/27/2025      

1/4/2021 – 1/6/2025 

1/4/2021 – 1/6/2025 

DISCUSSION: 
I request our Board approve my recommendation to appoint Sergeant Sean Pewsey as the law 
enforcement representative on the Behavioral Health Advisory Board (BHAB). Sheriff Fryhoff has 
recommended Sergeant Pewsey’s appointment to this important Board. Sergeant Pewsey is 
currently assigned to the Therapeutic Inmate Management Unit. I believe he will be a great addition 
and will provide critical insight to the BHAB. Additionally, I request approval to reappoint the 
individuals listed above to the various County of Ventura Boards, Commissions, and Committees. 
The individuals listed for your consideration are respected members of the community who desire 
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to engage in public service and are eligible to partake in the boards, commissions, and committees 
on which they will serve.  
 
Please join me in support of the appointment of these community members whom I believe will be 
valuable assets to the work of the County of Ventura boards, commissions, 
and committees’ respective missions. 
 
Cordially, 
 
 
 
 
Matt LaVere, Chair 
Supervisor, First District  


